Minutes of LRRHAA  Committee Meeting   

 3rd September 2018 at Rose Hill Community Centre

Present:

Ian Matten


President

Paul Wavell


Letting Sec

Garth Bottomley

Committee

Theresa Gurl


Committee

Colin Cavey


Committee

Nick Van Hear

Committee (took chair for evening)

1.  Apologies: Lorin Watt, Jon Pigott
2.  Minutes were agreed and signed off by NVH.


Arising from minutes: Secretary to speak to Mariam re web site.


Fencing at top of allotments repaired by PW and CC

Parties held at allotment all went well.


Structures on allotment need to be sanctioned by committee.

3.  There was no report from the Treasurer.

4.  AGM countdown.  


The draft programme prepared by the secretary was examined.  Special thanks to Lorin for sterling work on this.


It was agreed that at the AGM there would be an overview of the year, followed by a report from the Treasurer.


When it was clear what our financial situation was, the possibility of a rent rise would have to be considered.  Obviously in a year of high temperatures and little rain, water costs were a consideration.  The topic of over watering was raised.

Other matters to be considered by the AGM would be an increase in the number of members of the committee which was considered desirable.


Given changes to legislation regarding data protection it was agreed that the secretary as well as the Treasurer should have access to the database.

5. Site Inspection:


Some plots had been identified as in need of attention and it was agreed that a further walk round was desirable given that some plots on the original list had been dealt with. PW reported that he had had two resignation notices and there was anecdotal evidence from other plot holders.

 It was suggested that we keep a few quarter or half plots strimmed and ready for possible new holders.

6.  Bonfires:


It was agreed that the bonfire ban would be lifted but with the proviso that they would only be allowed on Mondays, Wednesdays and Saturdays.  This would be for a trial period until the AGM when it would be considered further.  Plot holders need to be reminded of the rules regarding bonfires whenever they take place.
It was suggested that we institute a communal bonfire site and that a suitable location be sought.

7.  Tasks for next working party.

It was suggested that this always be an agenda item so that we have a good idea of the tasks for the next event.


Tasks:


  Continued work on far road including trimming of overhanging branches.


  Removal of scrap metal from various areas.


  Shed removal.

  CC agreed to contact friend to remove scrap metal.

  Plot holders to be reminded of responsibility to take junk away.
8.  Description of site for ODFAA  NVH and JP agreed to sort this out.

9.  Party: there has been some confusion as the holding of this event and owing to many people being away the committee apologises for the fact that it will not go ahead this year.  Pearl has put in a huge amount of work on this event in the past for which many thanks.  It was agreed that the event should be moved to earlier in the summer and that a date would be decided at the Spring committee meeting.
10.  Lenthall Road hedge cutting.  At this point there was no word as to when this would be done.

11.  Plot 5 - it was reported that a good deal of non allotment material has been brought onto the site and the holder would need to have it removed.

12.  Replacement water butts

Notwithstanding financial constraints, it was agreed that we should buy two or three good quality, robust water butts.  Arising from this it was agreed that an inventory of assets  needed to be done as well as an audit of water catchment.

  There was some discussion as to state of and provision of wheelbarrows.  There has been some abuse by a few members- keeping them on their own plots etc.  The matter will be raised at AGM.

CC was thanked for the work that he has done keeping the few that we have in working order.

AOB


Agreed that further work needed to be done on tractor.


NVH has list of topics to be gone through at AGM

  It has been mentioned to members of committee that some members may be selling produce from their plots.  This is not only against our rules and that of the Oxfordshire Association but is an illegal act.  Any member found selling produce would be expelled from LRRHAA but might also face further legal action. (IM  to look at exact rules.
